
Culture, Recreation and Amenity Department 
Block 4, Floor 0, Civic Offices, 
Wood Quay, Dublin 8 

 

To the Chairperson and Members of the 
North Central Area Committee 

 

 
PART 8 NOTIFICATION – BULL ISLAND, CAUSEWAY ROAD: PROVISION OF DISABLED 

PARKING IN PROXIMITY TO THE BEACH AND RE-ALIGNMENT OF CAR PARKING ON THE 

CAUSEWAY ROAD. 

The Part 8 planning application refers to the regularization of car-parking on Causeway 

Road and the provision of ten disabled car-parking spaces on the southern link road from the 

roundabout to the beach at North Bull Island. 

The application was placed on public display from September 28th 2016 to November 24th 

2016. Four submissions/ observations were received from the Department of Arts, Heritage, 

Regional, Rural and Gaeltacht Affairs; St Anne’s Golf Club, North Bull Island; Save Our 

Seafront; and Clontarf Residents Association. 

Following consideration of all submissions/ observations, it is recommended to proceed with 

the development. The proposal meets the objectives laid out in the DCC Development Plan 

as well as the other relevant corporate policy documents. It is our intention to bring this Part 

8 to the City Council for approval.  

 

Leslie Moore 
City Parks Superintendent 
 


